
 

 

Most of the time I donôt get enough sleep 
but I always feel like I need to pretend 
that I am calm and rested. I know I need 
to give back to myselfðto try to put      
something into my life. Sometimes when I 
walk the dog I feel refreshed, but I felt a 
big difference when I started to go to the 
Living Art  workshops. 
 
When I began attending the workshops I 
thought most of my positive experience 
was related to my interactions with the 
people who come to workshops who are 
so dear to me. The social  connection is 
part of it. It is comforting to be in the   
company of others who have some             
understanding of what I am going 
through, but perhaps even more         
significant, is what making art gives me. 
 
One day after a Living Art workshop I 
was  walking across the  parking lot and I    
noticed a sensation in my body. I swear 
my posture was perfect and I had a 
spring in my step. I could feel myself 
smiling and I thought, my gosh, what is 
this feeling? This is a good feeling.  
 
Afterwards I I took it apart in my mind. I 
needed to know what created that      
feeling because I wanted it again. What 
made my legs feel light? What made me 
feel so alive? I realized that that my    
creative  process in the  workshop was a 
deeply satisfying connection to life and I         
experienced it as a physical and         
emotional change   in   my   body. 

The Living Art workshops feel like a   
vacation. The two hours I experience   
completely take me away. I donôt have to 
think too much, but I do have to  engage 
with what I am doing. The  process fully 
absorbs my attention. I go somewhere 
deep inside meða different place in my 
brain. My troubles are still there, but not 
at the forefront. I can let go, for a time, of 
all my many caregiving tasks and       
worries.  

 

Because so many of our participants are carrying heavy financial burdens due to their illnesses 
or losses, Living Art of Montana is committed to making our service programs free of charge. 

Your donations make that possible. We need your support. 
 

DONATIONS ACCEPTED ONLINE: WWW.LIVINGARTOFMONTANA.ORG 
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For years I remember wishing I could do 
the Living Art workshops but thought I 
needed to experience cancer to          
participate. I was  excited to find out that 
in 2006  Living Art  expanded their      
programs to include people dealing with 
any illness or lossð including caregivers. 
 
I am the primary caregiver for my mother 
who has Alzheimerôs disease. It is      
important to me to be able to help my 
mom and at the same time I am often 
exhausted and overwhelmed. I donôt 
have breaks except when I  occasionally 
have someone come in for a couple 
hours.  
 
Layered on top of my daily tasks I am    
constantly trying not to push my momôs     
buttons that trigger an outburst.      

From an interview with Living Art                 
workshop participant Barb Dryden 

WHAT MAKES ME FEEL SO ALIVE?  

My time at Living Art is such a 
small time  compared to the rest 
of my life but it doesnõt feel like 
a little bit of time, it feels BIGñ
what it gives me feels big. It 
helps me  remember who I am. 
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a goal reached! 

A letter from Board President  
Helen Houlihan 

It has been an amazing year for Living Art.  This 
time last year we applied for a grant which would 
allow us to hire an executive director, a goal we 
have had for the last four years. We did not      
receive this grant. At the time it seemed like a set 
back, but instead, it motivated us to move forward 
towards our goal without  looking back. 
 

Our staff and board of directors regrouped, set 
forth a plan, and acted on it.  We added our Lunch 
with Living Art educational fundraiser, had a   
hugely successful Light Show, Community        
Medical Center came on board as a Community 
Partner,  enjoyed an extremely successful Dive for 
Five swim fundraiser, added several new board     
members, and charged forth.    
 

Our efforts were successful!  I am very pleased to 
announce we have hired our first Executive      
Director of Living Art of Montana, Tracy  Pohndorf. 
Tracy started her new position October 2014.  
Weôve also hired co-founder Youpa Stein to fill our 
new dedicated Program Director position and she 
will now focus her creative energy on               
programming. To support our growth and capacity 
building we have hired Jillian Seaton as an      
Executive Assistant. 
 

This could not and would not have happened  
without ALL of YOU who support Living Art, our 
participants, workshop facilitators, donating artists, 
volunteers, office staff, board of directors, and 
previous board members. We are grateful for each 
and every one of you.  I humbly THANK YOU on 
behalf of Living Art of Montana. 

 

ñLiving Art is a true joy to me. When I first started coming, I 
thought it was too good to be true ð I felt like a starving dog 
begging for table scraps, not sure if I fit in or actually deserved to 
come. It has saved my sense of sanity, my sense of self and 
place in the Allðso in essence I would say it has allowed me to 
save my soul to joyously come  without hesitation or fear of being 
too different.ò ~ Jilaine 

ñLiving Art is one place that I feel comfortable. I find the support 
from the facilitators and participants welcoming and truly        
addicting. It has opened my eyes to things I can do that I never 
expected I could do. I feel a sense of satisfaction and solace 
from the  creativity, interaction and exploration of ideas.ò ~ Lynda 

Excerpt from a   
Cancer, Courage             
& Creativity   
Group Mask Poem  
 

I am full of promise and 
beauty 
yet to be fulfilled 
 

Even in the darkest night, 
there 
is light reflectedé 
 

I am like driftwood 
finally 
washed upon a beach. 
emerging from the  
pebbles 
     eyes open 

The support of community members and friends make it    
possible  for  Living Art  to continue to offer people facing 
illness and loss opportunities for  expression and  connection 
at no charge. We are  grateful for your contributions of  
money, time, skills and arts supplies that help us engage our 
mission to use the arts and nature to  support  healing.  
 

Thank you! 

ñFinances are tight and I canôt just sign up for art classes. I am 
really grateful Living Art is available to me.ò  ~  Barb 



 

 

 

a note from executive director tracy larson pohndorf 
 

My name is Tracy Pohndorf 
and it is an honor to introduce 
myself to you as the Executive 
Director of Living Art of  
Montana.  
 

I grew up in Minnesota and my 
love of the visual arts led me 
west to pursue my MFA at 
Washington State  University.    

I did a few brief  residencies, including one at 
the Archie Bray Foundation, before realizing I 
also enjoyed using the other side of my brain 
in the office realm.  
 

After a seven year tenure as an accounting 
associate for the fundraising arm of MSU 
Athletics, I joined Living Art as a Program & 
Development Assistant, an opportunity that 
combined my nonprofit experience with my 
passion for the creative process.  
 

At Living Art we believe that creativity is an 
inherent resource we can use to help       
navigate difficult times. In our workshops we 
see that engaging creativity is not only fun 
and energizing, it can strengthen resilience 
and increase flexibility when a life is         
disrupted by pain and change. 
  
People come to our workshops because 
theyôre dealing with illness or loss. Thereôs 
room to talk about it but they donôt have to. 
Our participants tell me time and time again 
that the unspoken support they feel  because 
ñeverybody gets itò is huge.  
 

Transitioning to Executive Director could be           
overwhelming were it not for the fact that Iôve  
had an incredible role model in Youpa Stein, 
Living Art  co-founder and our new Program 
Director. I am excited that she will be       
engaging her passion for  programs, a focus 
that will bring vision and strength as we    
figure out the best way to support the       
participation growth we are experiencing.    
 

This is an exciting time for Living Art of   
Montana and we are ready to carry the    
momentum that you, as donors and         
supporters, created. Make no mistake: your 
continued support is vital to our success and 
our ability to serve the Missoula community.  
 

We have a busy few months on the     
horizon and I look forward to getting to 
know as many of you as possible and to 
learn what engages and  inspires you as  
supporters of Living Art of Montana. I 
hope to see you at The Light Show on 
May 9, 2015 or - if youõre really  planning 
ahead (we are!) at the next Lunch with 
Living Art on November 12, 2015. 

new ways to support living art 

 

 ACH Withdrawal Now Available 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

¶ Support Living Art by making monthly automated payments from your checking or savings 
account. Set up is easy: please contact us at 549-5329 or info@livingartofmontana.org. 

¶ Donate your gently used books to Green Ribbon 
Books at 800 Kensington Ave, Suite 102 (the  building with the blue awning by Baskin     
Robbins) and be sure to say theyôre for the Living Art  fundraiser! Come to the book sale at 
Green Ribbon Books on December 12 & 13 from 10 am ð 5 pm 

Green Ribbon Book Sale to benefit Living Art 

Donate online at  
livingartofmontana.org    

on Giving Tuesday, December 2, 2014 

Donate to Living Art through  
Give Local Missoula: the 24-hour online 

fundraising event on May 5, 2014  

givelocalmissoula.org  
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4 community partnership 

 

We are grateful to Community Medical Center (CMC) for supporting us as a       
Community Partner. Last spring CMC hosted both our Cancer, Courage & Creativity 
workshop and our First Friday Light Show art preview at their new Cancer Care 
Center.  Living Art  also provided art activities at CMCôs Voices of Hope cancer    
education summit  and  Employee Wellness and Safety Fair. 

 

 

Thank you CMC! 


